
 
 

 

Minturn, CO is a one-of-a-kind Rocky Mountain town with a vibrant sense of community. Home to 

just 1,033 residents, and nestled between the Vail and Beaver Creek, Minturn has strived to maintain 

its own identity separate from other communities in Eagle County. Minturn is underway with 

initiatives to make physical improvements and enhance quality of life in the community through 

investments in outdoor recreation, pedestrian infrastructure within the Main Street corridor, and 

critical rehabilitation and expansion to water infrastructure to meet current and future capacity needs.  

 

The Town appreciates the long-time leadership of Senator Hickenlooper, Senator Bennet, and 

Representative Neguse on these issues and seeks to advance these priorities with support from its 

Washington congressional delegation with FY2025 federal appropriations legislation and federal 

grant programs:  

 

Project Bill & Account Amount 

Needed 

Little Beach Park Capital Improvements – The Town seeks 

HUD resources to make critical upgrades to the Little Beach 

Park and Amphitheater, the Town’s only park, located within 

walking distance of the downtown commercial core. 

Congressionally directed funds will support key 

improvements to this public amenity to support community 

recreation, trails, and open space uses that advance the long-

term vision for the park established in the “Little Beach 

Recreation Area Master Plan.” 

 

 

HUD 

“Economic 

Development 

Initiative” 

 

 

 

$2,000,000 
(no match 

required) 

Main Street Bike/Pedestrian Improvements (Phase 3) – 

The Town seeks transportation funding to complete the third 

and final phase of the Main Street Bicycle and Pedestrian 

Improvements project to finish phase 2 construction and 

conduct design and engineering of phase 3 which will close 

the gap in pedestrian and bicycle infrastructure along its Main 

Street (U.S. Route 24), which runs the length of the town, and 

serves as its commercial and civic corridor as well as the 

Town’s main transportation arterial.  

 

DOT  
“Highway 

Infrastructure 

Projects” 

 

 

$1.600,000 
($400,000 match) 

Minturn Water Treatment – The Town requests $1 

million in rural water development funding to support 

the construction of a water treatment facility with associated 

water utility improvements. The Town’s existing plant 

struggles to meet CDPHE regulations during spring runoff, 

limiting the quantity water it can treat. Minturn has 

undertaken feasibility analyses and planning to modernize the 

plant and now seeks construction funds to improve the facility 

to meet current and future water infrastructure needs.  

 

 

USDA  
“Rural 

Development 

Water and 

Waste 

Disposal” 

 

 

 

$750,000 
($250,000 match) 

 
Contact Michelle Metteer, Town Manager, at 970-827-5645 x8 or Manager@Minturn.org  or the Town’s DC 

Consultant, Sarah Marin, at 202.308.7125 or Sarah.Marin@StrategiesDC.com for more information. 
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